
26 May 2022

Dear Parents and Carers

GCSE Update

First I would like to say a huge “Well done” to your children. We have had full attendance at GCSE
examinations this week. Students have behaved well and done themselves proud. We are probably
about a third of the way in, and things are looking good for results in August.

Please note that ALL students MUST remain in school for the afternoon session tomorrow. There will
be vital last minute revision in both core and options. These will be the last few hours before the
exams on Monday 6 June. Students need to attend these sessions so they are prepared.

During the PM registration, Mr Somers will be sharing more information about the Prom and students
will have the opportunity to choose the music that they would like the DJ to play. There will also be a
whole year group photograph; something for the students to keep as a memory of their time at
WCSA.

Once we return on Monday 6 June, please can I remind you that there is NO study leave. Due to the
missed learning, we need students to engage in the SPRINT which will help with last minute revision.
I know some subjects are still trying to deliver key topic information in the Sprint. Put simply, we are
up against the rest of the country in terms of grade boundaries. We are committed to giving your
children the best opportunity. We are NOT allowing students study leave, so please do not text in
asking for them to work at home.

If you have any questions, please do contact Mr Somers (Head of Year 11) who will be happy to help.

Yours faithfully

Jacqui Scott
Principal


